CABINET MEETING
14th January, 2004

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.40 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, Lea, Mann, Sheehy, 
and Warner



Councillor J. Murphy also attended

442.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Warmisham

443.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 17th December, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

444.
DISTRICT AUDITOR’S ANNUAL LETTER
Submitted the District Auditor’s Annual Audit and Inspection Letter for 2002/03, which drew particular attention to the Council’s performance over the period and the anticipated improvement expected.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter be noted.

445.
HEALTH INEQUALITIES STRATEGY IN SALFORD
Submitted a report of the Director of Public Health outlining the challenges the City faced in reducing health inequalities.

The report identified priorities for action and the strategies required that would have a long term impact on the health of the people of Salford.


Reference as made to:-

· those who needed the services most tended not to use them.

· provision of playgrounds for the 8 to 13 year age group.

· reduce the amount of traffic on the road.

· is health equality realistic and achievable.

· the report concentrated on the individual, whereas the Council deals mainly with the environment, what can the Council do to improve peoples lives and how will the success or otherwise be measured.

· preventative work needs to concentrate on younger people.

· concentrate on the positive aspects of giving up smoking.

· strategy for Salford rather than the North West.

· heart start initiative throughout the City.

· focus on those issues that can be influenced locally.

· educate people on healthy eating/cooking.

· food poverty - access better food.

· new licensing function may allow smoking restrictions in public houses and clubs.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Strategy, its vision, strategic priorities and broad areas for action, be endorsed.




(2) THAT further reports be submitted in due course.

446.
PLEDGE 4 - A SAFER SALFORD
Councillors David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council and Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Development Services, submitted a joint report on the progress made in relation to achieving the aims of Pledge 4 “To create the best possible quality of life for the people of Salford”.


Reference was made to:-

· good street lighting could, in some instances be a better deterrent than CCTV.

· brick up empty properties rather than board up.

· more information on the effectiveness of ASBO’s.

· Political Executives should be questioning ASBO’s and monitoring their effectiveness.

· total ownership of anti-social behaviour.

· CCTV is only beneficial if it is monitored and action taken.

· build confidence in BME and Gay and Lesbian communities to report hate crime.

· measure effectiveness of properties where “crime out” design has been incorporated.

· police have to be responsive to information supplied to them and to keep the public informed of what is happening.

· detection rates need to improve.

· perception in certain areas that nothing is being done.

· issues should be dealt with locally and only referred to the central group if the matter cannot be resolved.

· traffic calming measures are implemented where accidents have taken place not may take place.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

447.
WARD BOUNDARY REVIEW AND THE IMPLICATIONS FOR


COMMUNITY COMMITTEES
Submitted a report of the Lead Member for Community and Social Services, on proposals for new Community Committee areas, taking into account the new ward boundaries.

RESOLVED: THAT the following proposals be used as the basis for consultation with the existing Community Committees.

(1) THAT Community Committees continue to follow ward boundaries; but that people should not be prohibited from attending a Community Committee meeting just because the area they live in has now changed wards.


(2) THAT Community Committees reduce in number from nine to eight.

(3) THAT the Worsley and new Boothstown and Ellenbrook Wards should form the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee.

(4) THAT the present Community Committees of Eccles, Irlam and Cadishead, Swinton, Walkden and Little Hulton, Ordsall and Langworthy and Claremont and Weaste and Seedley should continue, following the new ward boundaries as proposed by the Electoral Committee.

(5) THAT the wards of Broughton, Kersal and Irwell Riverside should form a new Community Committee (the name of which was still to be agreed).

448.
NORTH WEST LEARNING GRID
Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report containing details of an invitation for the City Council to become a member of the North West Learning Grid upon that bodies incorporation in January, 2004.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to Salford City Council becoming a member of the North West Learning Grid upon its incorporation in January, 2004.

449.
EARLY RETIREMENT SCHEME - SCHOOL BASED TEACHERS
Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report containing proposals to amend the existing voluntary early retirement scheme for Teachers by (a) removing the enhancement of 1:7 years of service currently available, (b) in future the LEA/Council would only pay the reasonable/mandatory costs of early retirement’ and (c) making this option only available to teachers aged between 55 and up to 60 years with appropriate qualifying service.


RESOLVED:
THAT the proposed amendment to the Voluntary Early Retirement Scheme for School Based Teachers, be approved.

450.
TRADING STANDARDS SERVICE DELIVERY PLAN
Councillor Maureen Lea, Lead Member for Environmental Services, submitted the Trading Standards Service Delivery Plan.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Plan be approved.
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